Mr. Fred Bild, formerly Assistant Deputy Minister, Political and International Security Affairs in External Affairs and International Trade Canada, has been named Secretary-General. He is responsible for both the preparations for and the management of the meeting. A Conference Task Force, with responsibility for all physical preparations and for conference operations, has also been established under a Director-General, Mr. Bill van Staalduinen, who was previously involved in organizing the three international Summits hosted by Canada during 1987 and 1988.

ICO January 9, 1990

For more information:

W. J. van Staalduinen 151 O'Connor Street 3rd Floor Ottawa, Ontario Canada

Telephone: (613) 996-1326